
MUNICIPALITY OF CENTRAL MANITOULIN 
 

ROAD COMMITTEE MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 7, 2021 
 

VIA ZOOM 
Attending: Chairperson Councillor D. Stephens, Mayor R. Stephens, Councillors Diebolt, Johnston, Scott, 
Shaffer and Tribinevicius, along with the CAO/Clerk, the Road Superintendent and three members of the 
public. 
 
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
MOTION: R. Stephens and Shaffer 
That the agenda be approved with the addition of item 7.a.Bruce Beatty request for snowplowing-
Mountain View Resort……………….carried. 
 
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest. 
There were no delegations. 
 
MOTION: Johnston and Tribinevicius 
That the minutes of the last regular meeting of the Road Committee held on August 3, 2021 be 
approved……..carried. 
 
Old Business: a. UMIT-next meeting will be on September 9, 2021 at 3:00 p.m. 

          b. Speed Limit on Highway 551 entering Mindemoya from the North-this is part of the      
              discussions with MPP Mike Mantha and MTO. 
          c. Flashing School Zone sign quote -to be discussed during the 2022 capital budget  
              proceedings. 
          d. Intersection of Highways 542 & 551- a consensus was reached that the Municipality  
              would like to see an overhead flashing amber and red light at this intersection.  
              Other items for discussion during the meeting with MTO/MPP Mike Mantha/Council   

Members and Staff on September 8, 2021: a. Plastic lane dividers during the summer 
months, straightening the signage at the four corners, lowering the height of the no 
parking signs,  changing the colour of the no parking painted strips, painting a large no 
parking sign on pavement with a P and slash through it, the  stop sign coming in from 
the North on Highway 551 is being blocked by the No Parking sign in front of it. 
 

MOTION: Shaffer and D. Stephens 
That we recommend to Council that the Road Department place signage that there is a Public Beach and 
Public Parking on Idyl Glenn Road……………….carried. 
 
MOTION: Shaffer and Tribinevicius 
That the CAO/Clerk respond to the petitioners on Lake Huron Drive, that the request for a speed 
reduction on this road is not warranted and that the radar traffic statistics be forwarded to 
them…………….carried. 
 
 
 
 



MOTION: R. Stephens and Shaffer 
That the CAO/Clerk respond to the petitioners on Coventry Road, that the request for a speed reduction 
on this road is not warranted and that the radar traffic statistics be forwarded to them…………….carried. 
 
MOTION: Shaffer and Johnston 
That we recommend to Council that the Providence Bay sidewalk replacement and extension be 
considered during the 2022 Capital budget considerations……………carried. 
 
The Road Superintendent was asked to fill in the potholes on the Idyll Glen Road as needed. 
 
MOTION: Tribinevicius and R. Stephens 
That we recommend to Council that the CAO/Clerk respond to Ken Leslie’s request to snow plow the 
approximately 4.5 kilometers of the south portion of the East Road, that there will not be winter 
maintenance of this road…………carried. 
 
NOTION: Shaffer and Tribinevicius 
That we recommend to Council that the CAO/Clerk respond to Bruce Beatty’s request for snow plowing 
of the laneway into Mountain View Resort off Nighswander Road, that the Municipality does not plow 
on private property………….carried. 
 
MOTION: R. Stephens and Shaffer 
That we accept the radar speed statistics for the following areas: Highway 551, High 542, Lake Huron 
Drive and Coventry Road………………….carried. 
 
MOTION: Johnston  and Tribinevicius 
That we recommend to Council that the year-to-date financial report for the Road Committee ending 
August 31, 2021 be approved…………carried. 
 
MOTION: R. Stephens and Shaffer 
That we accept the Road Superintendents monthly report……………carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:33 p.m. on a motion made by Councillor Shaffer. 
 
 
 


